
UST:SO06-00-CI���� 
A.Y. 2023-2024 

TO : THE THOMASIAN COMMUNITY  

FROM   : OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY-GENERAL  

RE : UST PASKUHAN COMMUNITY GIFT- GIVING  2023 

DATE : 2 December 2023 
___________________________________________________________________________________ 

As an offshoot of Project NINGNING 2023: Ang Busilak na Diwa ng Pasko ay Masisilayan sa Ngiti ng 
Bawat Pamilyang Tomasino, the University , through the Central Committee on University Events, 
is pleased to share the details of this yearÕs sector-specific Paskuhan community gift -giving efforts 
as follows: 

A. Simbahayan AKAP (Agape���S�D�U�D���V�D���.�D�P�D�Q�O�D�O�D�N�E�D�\���Q�J�D�\�R�Q�J���3�D�V�N�R)

- It will be held at the different partner community sites  from December 11-19, 2023.
- Target beneficiaries  include 350-



!

!

C.! Kaparokya: Community Gift giving  for the Sant’simo Rosario Parish  
 

!! It will be held on 20 December 2023 (Wednesday) at the UST Chapel.  
!! Target beneficiaries  include 300 families to be identified by the Sant’simo Rosario Parish. 
!! A Eucharistic Celebration to be Presided by the Parish Priest shall precede the blessing 

and gift -giving, which will be participated in by the Office of the Secretary-General, UST 
Simbahayan CDO, Office for Student Affairs, Communications Bureau, and the Academic 
Unit Secretaries. 

 
D.! KAAGAPAY (KAsama sa maAGAP na aksyon at PAYo)  

 

!! It will be held on 21 December 2023 (Thursday) at the College of Science SOLE room. 
!! Target beneficiaries  include the external partners who provide inputs during planning 

for  University events  and valuable assistance during the actual events, namely: 
1.! Barangay Officials; 
2.! Officials of the Manila Police District; 
3.! Officials of the Sampaloc Fire Station; 
4.! Officials of the Manila Traffic and Parking Bureau; and  
5.! Officials of the Manila Disaster Risk Reduction and Management Office. 

 

!! Sharing of  Christmas Messages foll owed by the blessing by the Father Secretary-General 
shall precede the gift-giving, which will be participated in by the Office of the Secretary -
General, Facilities Management Office, Office of Public Affairs, Safety and Security Office, 
and Office for Campus Safety and Security. 

 
Thank you.!
 
 
 
FR. LOUIE R. CORONEL, OP    
Secretary-General 
 
 
 
 
   


